
MOYVANE AND KNOCKANURE PARISH. 

Presbytery/Office: 068 49308, Web: dioceseofkerry.ie 

Monday (Emergencies only): 087-2461749 

Parish Office: Weds.10.00am-12.00noon, Thurs. & Fri. 10.00am-1.00pm 

Please ring during above hours to book Masses, Baptisms & Weddings. 

Newsletter: 27th Jan.’24 – 4th Feb.’24 

MASS INTENTIONS: 

Sat.27th Jan.’24 

Moyvane 

Bill Horan (Aniv.) & deceased of the 

Horan family 

7.30pm 

Sun.28th Jan.’24 

Knockanure 

James & Kathleen O’Connor (Aniv.) 

The Hill, Knockanure 

9.30am 

Moyvane Ellie Mai, Mike Joe, Seamus & Tom 

O’Flaherty (Aniv.’s) The Village 

11.00am 

Tues.30th Jan.’24 

Moyvane 

Patrick O’Connor (1st Aniv.) 

Clounprohus 

10.00am 

Weds.31st Jan.’24 

Knockanure 

Private Intention 

 

10.00am 

Thurs.1st Feb.’24 

Moyvane 

Eileen Collins (Aniv.) 10.00am 

Fri.2nd Feb.’24 

Knockanure 

Private Intention 10.00am 

Upcoming Masses: 

Sat.3rd Feb.’24 

Moyvane 

Michael “Mick” O’Flaherty Jr. Recently 

Deceased  

7.30pm 

Sun.4th Feb.’24  

Knockanure 

Jerry & Mary Enright (Aniv.) 

The Village, Knockanure 

9.30am 

Moyvane Brendan “Ben” Mulvhill & Denis 

Mulvihill (Aniv.’s) Leitrim West 

11.00am 

Priest on duty: Fr. Michael Hussey 087-2386084 

Collections: Offertory €800, Moyvane Shrine €305, 2nd Collection Needs for 

the Holy Land €790. 

Eucharistic Adoration: every Tues. after 10.00am Mass to 11.30am. 

Confessions: Before Mass or by arrangement. 
Baptisms: Saturday afternoons only from 12 noon to 4pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Facilitator Needed. The diocese wants a Facilitator from this parish to organize 

a meeting so as to explore the future of this parish.  The purpose of this 

meeting is to develop ways to respond to the challenge of the diminishing 

numbers of priests.  Each parish is being asked to do this.  The meeting is 

scheduled for late February and on February 7th there will be a zoom training 

session for all those selected to be facilitators. 

If you are ready to volunteer or if you suggest a person, let me know so that the 

name is sent to the diocese who will choose the person for this role.  Time is 

short so please let me know on/before January 28th. 

 

A Pastoral Letter from Bishop Ray Browne will be available at all Masses in 

due course. The letter is titled "Moving Forward in Hope - shaping together 

the future of pastoral areas, parishes and local church communities in our 

diocese." 
 
PPC Meeting will take place on Thurs. 8th Feb. at 7.30pm in the Sacristy (not 

Weds. 7th because of a possible conflict of interest with Zoom training on 7th!). 

  

Other Notices: 
'As we begin a new year, why not consider becoming a Trócaire Parish 

Volunteer and help make a difference in some of our world's most vulnerable 

communities.  If you care about social and global justice, this could be for you. 

Activities include supporting the annual Lenten Campaign as well as taking part 

in a wide range of events to help Trócaire spread the word about the vital work 

they do.  For more information, call Fr Joe Begley on 086-2498967 or Janet 

Twomey on 021-4275622 or email volunteering@trocaire.org.' 

Care of the Aged Moyvane/Knockanure - a chiropodist will attend the Marian 

Hall, Mon. Feb. 5th at 11 a.m. For an appointment contact Noreen 068-49238. 

Murhur N.S. Moyvane, Enrolment Application Forms for September 2024 are 

available by email at  info@murhurns.com or by contacting the school at 068 

49522 9:30am-12:30pm. 

Kerry branch of the Samaritans would like to thank Parishioners for their 

support of their recent Christmas collection, which is much appreciated. €1,440 

was collected. 

Fundraiser for Cenacolo community, Knock. A Community for people with 

addiction. A tea dance will take place in Asdee Community Centre 4th Feb.’24, 

2.30pm-5.30pm. Music is by The Singing Jarvey. Admission €10.  

Scoil Chorp Chríost Knockanure is currently accepting enrolment for the 

coming academic year 2024-2025.  Please contact Anne at school office 

telephone at 068-49130 or 087-7939134 or email scoilchorpchriost@gmail.com 
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